
Speed Device(s) Update For October 2024 

Speed Indicator Device 

The speed indicator device has yet to be purchased but will cost £4000. The 28 candidate locations 

in Horndean have been licensed at a cost of £270. However having chosen the lightest model, 

according to Enerveo (the lamp post maintenance contractor for HCC) we still have to have the Lamp 

Posts structurally surveyed by a certified company. Only 2 lamp posts of our 28 have been approved 

without inspection. We have two quotes to survey the remaining 26, both of approximately £1500. It 

is suggested, therefore, that we inspect only enough Lamp Posts to get us started. The rules of the 

license are that the device must be moved every 3 weeks and cannot return to a location within 8 

weeks. In order to cover as much of the parish as possible we will cut the number surveyed to 8. We 

are awaiting a quote. I would like the council to confirm this approach.  

Auto Speedwatch Cameras 

This is our fourth month of operation and the figures again show a marginal improvement with 

persistent offenders and speeding. The police have confirmed that they will do a radar patrol on 

Lovedean Lane in the coming weeks. Another 5 companies were written to this month about the 

behaviour of their drivers. Four of the top 10 in each case are commercial vehicles. As usual this 

monthly summary of the data sent to the police along will be accompanied by full details of the 

vehicles below (Including Reg. Numbers). 

1. The vehicles denoted with an asterisk were on last months persistent speeders.  

2. The company that owns the Peugeot Partner are local and have been written to. 

3. The Cameras are beginning to struggle with Battery charge in the gloomy weather. Hence 

the number of offences recorded is slightly smaller. 

4. Amore Road/Broadway Lane closure may also be reflected in these figures. 

 



 

 

 

 


